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These minutes are subject to the approval of the Parks and Recreation Commission 

 

The Parks and Recreation Commission met Tuesday October 11th, at the Newtown Community 

Center, 8 Simpson Street, Newtown, CT 06470.  

 

Present: Clinton Depaolo, Aaron Britton, David Payne, Warren Spencer, Vincent Yanni 

Absent: Rance Thompson, Jim Parker 

Staff: Amy Mangold, Carol Samuelson, and Rose Ann Reggiano 

 

Mr. Depaolo called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm. 

 

Public: George Conklin – Address Unknown 

Chris Reuther – 19 Canterbury Lane 

Nicholas Strong – 11 Cross Brook Road  

TJ Garvin - Address Unknown  

Matt Luczak- 4 Baldwin Road  

David Stott, Trevor Stott, Ryan Stott and Sheri Stott– 3 River Run Road  

Jeffrey Pacuk – 56 Jeremiah Road  

Glenn Boyle – 23 Park Lane  

Charles Zukowski – 4 Cornfield Ridge Road  

Joe Esposito- 30 Mountain Manor Road  

Michael Coleman – 42 Currituck Road 

Keith Kohlasch – 11 Farmfield Ridge Road  

Chris Evans – 12 Diamond Drive  

 

Public Participation:  

 

 Mr. David Stott expressed concerns with Newtown Baseball, see the letter attached.  

 Mr. Trevor and Ryan Stott handed in letters about Newtown Baseball for the record, see 

attached.  

 Mr. Glenn Boyle thanked the commission for their support of the bike & trail committee 

and the work they’ve put into the Bicycle Park. Mr. Boyle had questions about the 

extension of the rail trail.  

 Mr. Chris Reuther explained that the new Newtown Baseball rule that doesn’t allow kids 

to play AAU in the same season as travel is for the children’s safety.  
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 Mr. George Conklin agreed with Mr. Reuther’s sentiments. He said Newtown Baseball is 

all about the children.  

 Mr. Matt Luczak spoke in favor of Newtown Baseball.  

 Mr. Keith Kohlasch said he feels the choice for children to play both AAU and Newtown 

Baseball was taken away from them.  

 Mr. Chris Evans spoke in favor of Newtown Baseball.  

 Mr. Joe Esposito said playing in both leagues puts the health of the child’s arm at risk. 

 Ms. Mangold handed a letter in support of Newtown Baseball she received from Mr. 

Steve Platt for the record. See Attached.  

 Ms. Mangold shared the comments of Bronwin and Evan Albert. She said they spoke 

with Chris Reuther, the new Newtown Baseball President, and have an understanding of 

the AAU rule but they hope a waiver for players to play in other towns would be 

considered if they cannot participate in Newtown due to AAU commitments.   

 

Acceptance of Minutes: Mr. Yanni moved to accept the minutes of September 13, 2022. Mr. 

Spencer 2nd- approved.  

 

Old Business:  

 

Volleyball: Mr. Samuelson shared he is looking into a new, single-poled netting system. He 

requested to table the discussion until he has received quotes for the new netting.  

 

Bicycle Playground: Ms. Mangold shared that the ARPA committee voted to fund the majority 

of the playground at $70,000. She said the other $10,000 is expected to be fundraised. Ms. 

Mangold said the Board of Selectman voted in favor of the playground and it now has to go 

before The Board of Finance and The Legislative Council. Mr. Samuelson suggested revisiting 

the estimate of the playground to ensure correct funding. Mr. Depaolo agreed.  

 

Dickinson Pavilion Repairs: Mr. Samuelson presented his pavilion cost update, see attached. 

ARPA is funding $200,600 in repairs. Mr. Samuelson presented options for $15,000 more of 

repairs that would be taken from commission surcharge. He placed emphasis on replacing the 

pavilion lights and installation of low voltage conduit pull boxes for future wifi/camera 

installation. There was discussion on what color to make the pavilion and roof. Mr. Samuelson 

said he will bring color samples to the next meeting. 

 Mr. David Payne made a motion to appropriate the amount of $15,000 from surcharge to 

purchase new pavilion lighting and the installation of low voltage conduit pull boxes. Mr. 

Britton seconded. All voted in favor.  

 

Teen Center Repairs: Mr. Samuelson said there is around $50,000 in the teen center fund but 

around $75,000 worth of repairs to the building. There was discussion on the future of the teen 
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center. Mr. Britton suggested a rebranding as it is often used as a program center. The 

Commission agreed to continue having the conversation on the teen center’s future and purpose.  

 

Updated on CIP: Ms. Mangold handed out a copy of the First Selectman Recommended CIP, 

see attached. The Parks & Recreation CIP included  

 Treadwell Park Playground Replacement 25/26 - $500,000 

 Lake Lillinonah Park Improvements 25/26 - $500,000 

 Rail Trail – Batchelder Park 25/26 - $1,400,000 

 Treadwell Artificial Turf & Lighting 26/27 - $1,050,000 

 Maintenance Yard Improvements 26/27 - $350,000 

 Fairfield Hills Trail Improvement 27/28 - $350,000 

 

New Business: 

 

Young Life Basketball: Mr. Michael Coleman represented his new business, Young Life 

Basketball Academy, an AAU basketball league. Mr. Coleman encouraged the commission to 

visit his website, YLBAhoops.com, to learn about the league. Mr. Yanni asked if he has received 

a 501-(c) (3) and Mr. Coleman said he is working on it.  Mr. Yanni asked if he has staff. Mr. 

Coleman said he is currently looking for coaches and is willing to help anyone that wants to 

coach. Mr. Yanni asked how many kids he has signed up for the league. Mr. Coleman said his 

goal is to launch in the spring of 2023 with 10 players on each team. Mr. Britton asked where the 

players will play and Mr. Coleman said either NYA or Edmond Town Hall. Mr. Britton asked 

what age group the league is intended for and Mr. Coleman said 14-18 with the possibility of 

expanding to middle school down the road. Mr. Depaolo questioned if there are any other AAU 

affiliates in Newtown and Ms. Mangold said no. Ms. Reggiano shared that finding gym space 

will be the main issue and that is why she connected Mr. Coleman to NYA. Ms. Mangold 

suggested running a summer basketball league under Park & Recreation to get his name out, she 

mentioned they used to have one in the past that was very successful. Mr. Coleman said he will 

stay in touch and looks forward to having Park & Recreation support.  

 

Eichler’s Bathhouse: Mr. Samuelson shared that he met with United Concrete, a company that 

specializes in pre-cast bathrooms and he was very impressed. Mr. Samuelson said he will have 

estimates next month but it’s looking to be closer to the original $350,000 quote. Mr. Samuelson 

explained the bathrooms will utilize a commercial composter because a traditional septic system 

would limit future improvement plans.  

 

Disc Golf: Ms. Mangold shared that Mr. Rosenthal visited the open space area behind the 

permanent memorial where they proposed to put a disc golf course and he liked the space. Mr. 

Sibley confirmed that the space could be used for such recreational purposes. Mr. Rosenthal 

requested that Ms. Mangold share the idea with the permanent memorial committee to make sure 

they are comfortable with the proximity. Ms. Mangold said she will reach out after the opening 
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of the permanent memorial. Ms. Mangold said she wants to keep the topic moving forward to get 

a commitment for funding.  

 

Correspondence: Ms. Mangold shared a letter from Charles Zukowski that notified her of a 

fallen tree on Oak View Trail, see attached. She thanked him for his dedication to the bike & trail 

committee. Ms. Mangold invited the commission and public to the Housatonic Trail Extension 

Design Concept Presentation that will be held Monday, November 7th at 5:30 pm in the Council 

Chambers. See the flyer attached. Ms. Mangold read a letter she received from a boy about 

allowing water guns at Treadwell Pool, see attached.  

 

Chairman’s Report: Mr. Depaolo thanked the commission for carrying the September meeting 

without him.  

 

Director’s Report: Ms. Mangold shared the 3rd Annual Scarecrow Contest is going on now 

through October 24. The Spooktacular Family Fun Event will be on Wednesday, October 26 and 

the Howl-o-Ween Dog Party will be Sunday, October 29. Ms. Mangold said she had a meeting 

regarding the tree lighting. Ms. Mangold spoke about putting a granite bench in the cemetery in 

honor of Diana Johnson, Mr. Samuelson will look into the timeline and Ms. Mangold will talk to 

the Cemetery Association to confirm if they are permitted to do so. Ms. Mangold said she and 

Mr. Samuelson are working to merge the cleaning contracts throughout town. Ms. Mangold 

shared they are looking for 2 part-time front desk assistants.  

 

Assistant Director’s Report:  Mr. Samuelson shared a tree and plaque was planted in honor of 

Dan Crusson, the Town’s first and only Historian, paid for by the Historic Commission. Mr. 

Samuelson said Treadwell Pool is covered for the season and he also shared that the recent storm 

broke a piece of the Eichler’s Cove Dock that needs to be replaced for next season.  

 

Adjournment: Mr. Yanni motioned to adjourn. Mr. Warren seconded. All were in favor and the 

meeting was adjourned at 8:28 pm.  
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